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Staff at Little Valers Pre-school are committed to working in partnership with parents and carers. It is essential that parents/carers and staff work together to support the child to progress to their full potential and to ensure the child's individual needs are met. All staff members believe that parents are an essential part of pre-school life. 

Parents are encouraged to be actively involved in pre-school life through:

· Adopting an open door policy.  

· The pre-school is a warm, welcoming environment where parents and practitioners can build strong relationships

· Parents feel comfortable at pre-school and staff are approachable so that the parent and practitioner can provide excellent childcare, thereby meeting each child's individual needs

· They share and discuss children's progress with parents on a regular basis and encourage parents to work with them to support their child's learning through seeking their input at all times.

· Parents have the opportunity to share their skills/talents with the pre-school team and children.  Parents are encouraged to share any observations they make and any comments noted can be recorded in the child records. Parents can also provide items for their child’s learning journey by recording them on the ‘Stars Moments’, provided by the pre-school. Parents will have access to records where appropriate in accordance with the Freedom of Information Act.

· That all parents are aware of the arrangements for the admission and settling of children into pre-school.

· All pre-school policies are available to parents – parents receive an overview of all the relevant policies within their welcome pack but further information and other policies held can be found within the pre-school for parents to view. Alternatively a copy can be made on request.

· They seek support for parents/carers where English is their second language and where necessary, provide information in different formats. 

Responsibility 

The pre-school employs a key worker system that ensures each child has a nominated practitioner who has special responsibility for the child's welfare. The key worker is the first point of contact for parents should they have any worries they would like to discuss or share any achievements or progress the child has made at home. The key worker will work with parents to obtain their knowledge and expertise of their child in order to plan effectively for their learning and development. The pre-school holds two parents drop-in sessions each year, which provides parents with the opportunity to discuss their child's progress with their child's key worker and to meet other parents. These drop-in sessions also provide an opportunity for parents who do not normally visit the pre-school to meet key workers and other pre-school practitioners. 

Pre-school practitioners must consult with the pre-school manager to:

· Receive prior permission from the parent to share any information regarding their child with an external professional i.e. child's health visitor, the Area Special Educational Needs Coordinator or other settings.

· Obtain prior written permission from parents to carry out activities such as going on outings and using photographs of their child for purposes outside the normal activities of the pre-school. 
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